
 

 

MINUTES 

 

Demolition Review Committee 

Meeting 11/2/20 

Rye Town Hall 

 

D. Choate called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m.  

Present were:  David Choate, Alex Herlihy, Elizabeth Sanborn, Jay Longton (Alternate), Jenn Madden (Alternate) 

 

Minutes reviewed from 10/14/2020 meeting.  E. Sanborn moved to accept and A. Herlihy seconded. 

Unanimous vote:  E. Sanborn - Aye, David Choate - Aye, Alex Herlihy – Aye.  

 

Purpose:  Demolition of 100 Parsons Road 

Proposed Plan: Plans unknown. 

 

E Sanborn made a motion that the current building at 100 Parsons Road property is not architecturally significant 

or historically important.  A. Herlihy 2nd.   Unanimous vote on the motion:  E. Sanborn - Aye, A. Herlihy - Aye, D. 

Choate – Aye. 

 

D. Choate will notify the Building Inspector to issue the demo permit. 

 

Old business: General discussion re: Parsonage walk through on October 30 by David, Jay and Elizabeth 

with representatives from other committees and town officials in Rye.  See separate Minutes.  Lot line be-

tween Library and Parsonage dispute not resolved.  

 

New Business:  J. Madden - 60 Causeway Rd.  Anything we should do proactively do to welcome the 

new owners by the Rye Historical Society to make them aware of the significance of their property?  A. 

Herlihy will reach out to new owners.  J. Madden will get new owner “particulars” from Tony Jalbert so 

he can chat with them. 

 

 
E. Sanborn moved to adjourn and A. Herlihy seconded the motion. 

Unanimous vote:  David Choate - Aye, E. Sanborn - Aye, J. Longtin – Aye. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:28 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Elizabeth Sanborn 


